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MEMORANDUM

To: Judges, United States Bankruptcy Courts

Clerks, United States Bankruptcy Courts

From: Judge Thomas F. Hogan 

RE:    INCREASE IN CHAPTER 11 FILING FEE  QTemporary Bankruptcy Judgeships

Extension Act of 2012 (ACTION)

As noted in my May 17, 2012, memorandum, Congress recently passed the

Temporary Bankruptcy Judgeships Extension Act of 2012 (Pub. L. No. 112-121) which

was signed into law by the President on May 25, 2012.  This law includes a provision that

increases the fee for filing a bankruptcy case under Chapter 11 of the Bankruptcy Code. 

This fee increase will apply to all new Chapter 11 cases filed on or after November 21,

2012.  On that date, the statutory filing fee for a Chapter 11 case will increase to $1,167. 

The total fee for filing a Chapter 11 case will increase to $1,213 (statutory fee of $1,167

under 28 U.S.C. § 1930(a)(3) plus the administrative fee of $46 under Item 8 of the

Bankruptcy Court Miscellaneous Fee Schedule).

Accounting charts detailing distribution and account numbers will be provided

under a separate memorandum.  Any questions regarding accounting issues should be

addressed to Samuel Callahan, Accounting and Financial Services Division, Financial

Accounting Branch, at 202-502-2156.  If you have questions regarding this

memorandum, please contact Mary Fritsche, Bankruptcy Court Administration Division,

at 202-502-1540. 

cc: Financial Administrators


